
 UNITY Lutheran Church 
~ WORSHIP WITH US INDOOR OR ONLINE ~ 

UNITY Lutheran Church is a two campus congregation having formed from 
two ELCA congregations, Cross of Life (COL) and Christ the King (CTK), 
which is how we now identify each location. 
 
Cross of Life (COL) Campus 
20700 W North Ave, Brookfield, WI  53045 
P: 262.781.7600  
 
Christ the King (CTK) Campus 
4600 Pilgrim Rd, Brookfield, WI  53005 
P: 262.781.7600  
 
Stay in the know by subscribing to receive UNITY emails, click HERE to 
subscribe now! Or click HERE to view/download UNITY’s Monthly 
Newsletter! 
 
Online Worship is live streamed HERE each Sunday morning at 8:30am, and 
then available to be watched at any time thereafter. 

●​ Click HERE to view or download the service bulletin to follow along 
and read current announcements!  

●​ Please click HERE to give online to the general operating fund 
●​ To volunteer, call the office at 262.781.7600 or fill out a Time and Talent 

form HERE  
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https://confirmsubscription.com/h/t/B9100AA6FD1AE34A
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1s1hpqS7BfB1Z-LA8RDpBJEdunrkVCxDQ/view
https://unitybrookfield.org/worship.php
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1XpVSlVKeiRCSTO0mIaUZmCLnjQvA9nKY/view
https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=Fi1giPL8kwX_Oe1AO50jRnuIxeXsQZWf7D6oKziiuFRfcDUR8Pm2EuvGLceWdCNK2EvVVAEjqawDomKT1pboubIGgPeuriQFI4TRJ5uX850=&ver=3
https://unitybrookfield.org/Pages_Custom/Registration_TT/unity_ttform.php


Current Worship Schedule (Fall - through Memorial Day) 

●​ Saturdays 5:00 pm at COL 
●​ Sundays 8:30 am at COL 
●​ Sundays 9:30 am at CTK 
●​ Sundays 10:45 am at COL 

 
For Weekend Worships: UNITY is currently served by Pastor Sherrie 
Lorbeck, Pastor Justin Kierzek, and Pastor Eric Silberschmidt, who is our 
Interim pastor as we search for one additional pastor. Most Saturdays, the 
weekend preacher is the pastor at that service. On Sundays, the preacher for 
the weekend travels to both campuses to share the message. Feel free to reach 
out if you need anything or would like to talk more. 

Welcome Visitors! Please pick up a Welcome to UNITY bag at either campus.  
If you’d like us to connect with you, please fill out a Welcome Card found in 
the bag, and also in the pews, and place it in the offering plate. You are 
welcome to participate in anything that UNITY has happening! (For the outdoor 
service, welcome cards are on the cart as you enter the pavilion.) 

At UNITY, the Communion Table is: 

●​ Open to all. Visitors, please join us. It is an honor to have you at Christ’s 
table. 

●​ Non-communing children will receive a blessing. 
●​ Red liquid is wine, lighter-colored liquid is white grape juice. 
●​ We serve white bread. Gluten-free wafers are available on the small 

tables at each serving location. 
●​ Follow usher instructions to the closest serving location. 
●​ If you wish to receive communion and walking is difficult, please tell an 
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usher that you would like to be served where you are seated. 

Giving. If you would like to leave an offering to support God’s work through 
this place and our partners, you are welcome to do so via the offering plate 
passed during worship or Online HERE  or there is also a small card reader 
located near the fountain in the narthex at each campus. Instructions are posted 
nearby. This allows for a secure, on-site debit or credit transaction. Apple Pay 
and Venmo are also accepted.  Thank you! 

Children. Kids are always welcome in worship! They are the best observers of 
ritual and listeners to the words of faith we speak week in and week out. 
Worship is about an hour. Kids’ worship bags are available in the back to keep 
hands busy if you need. 

Nursery. Staffed childcare is also available at all services. Ask someone to 
show you where it is located. There are lots of toys to play with, a changing 
table, and a rocking chair if you ever need one. 

Sunday School. Each week’s Bible lesson includes games, crafts, activities, 
conversations and connections. Anyone who is 3yrs. old - Gr. 6 is welcome to 
join in on the fun after the Children’s Message. (During the summer, we have 
Summer Sunday School for ages Pre-K through 3rd grade during the Sunday 
services). Register your child by clicking HERE . Pick a time that works best 
for you, knowing your children are welcome in any Sunday School class as 
your schedule requires!  

Prayer Place cards - If you have a prayer request that you would like included 
in the Prayers for Friends and Family section in the bulletin, there are cards 
available at both campuses in the narthex near the bulletin board.  You can fill 
out a card and place it on the bulletin board and it will be included in the 
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https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=Fi1giPL8kwX_Oe1AO50jRnuIxeXsQZWf7D6oKziiuFRfcDUR8Pm2EuvGLceWdCNK2EvVVAEjqawDomKT1pboubIGgPeuriQFI4TRJ5uX850=&ver=3
http://unitybrookfield.org/sundayschool.php


upcoming bulletin.  These prayer requests will stay for 4 weeks and then if you 
need further prayer, repost as often as needed. Any questions, please contact 
Nancy by phone 262-686-2166 or email nancy@unitybrookfield.org 

UNITY Altar flowers  Pick a weekend and campus location and purchase 
flowers in memory of someone, in honor of an anniversary or birthday, or just 
because. We have several volunteers who will be responsible for arranging a 
beautiful vase of flowers on your given weekend and delivering it to the church 
location of your choice.  At the end of the last service, you are welcome to take 
your flowers home and return the vase as soon as you can to either campus. 
Cost is $25 per arrangement.  Click HERE to sign-up for a weekend and Pay 
online here or place a check to UNITY in the offering. Thank you for the 
beauty you all bring to the altar when you give flowers. 

UNITY Online Directory - We are in the process of updating our online 
directory system.  While we are working on this transition, please don’t hesitate 
to call the church office at 262-781-7600 to get the information you are seeking 
from Nancy or Lynn. Watch for further updates as they become available! 

Thrivent Financial Members - Do you have a life insurance policy or other 
annuities through Thrivent (formerly known as Aid Associations for 
Lutherans)?   
 
IF SO, we could use your help in a couple of ways. 
​
1.  Let us know if you are a Thrivent Member!  Then, we could contact you 
and have you “apply” for Simply Giving projects.  Each Thrivent member is 
allowed to “apply” twice each year to receive a $250. gift card to help offset 
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mailto:nancy@unitybrookfield.org
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0d4aacab28a7ff2-unity22#/
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expenses related to ministries and events happening at church.  Applying would 
be easy; we would give you all the information to fill out on the form and then 
follow up with how things went for you to fill out and submit.  These cards 
have been incredibly helpful, allowing us to use them for service projects, 
education events and more!   Contact one of the pastors or Matt Griepentrog 
if you are a Thrivent Member and would be willing to do this OR if you 
have any questions about how it works!​
 
2.  Choice Dollars - For eligible members, there are “choice dollars” that 
accrue which you can designate to the charitable organization of your 
choice.  If you have your Thrivent information and log in to your account, 
you can search for UNITY Lutheran Church in Brookfield and designate 
any choice dollars EACH YEAR.  We used to receive several thousand dollars 
each year, but last year, we only had three members select us for their Choice 
Dollars designation.   
 

Worship & Music Opportunities  
Point of contact: Lynn Key, c: 414-507-5888, e: lynn@unitybrookfield.org 

All-Music Tuesdays! Enjoy a weekly evening together making music with 
family and friends! All-Music Tuesdays start in September and run through 
Mid-May except for holiday weeks. Nursery care and youth supervision are 
available. Parents, join an adult music group that rehearses on the same night as 
your child’s youth music group!  

Please click HERE to register, or just show up on Tuesday nights during the 
program year to join in our vocal choirs as you are available.  

●​ JOYFUL NOISE MUSIC MAKERS - PreK–Grade 1  
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http://unitybrookfield.org/music.htm


●​ CELEBRATION MUSIC MAKERS - Grades 2-6 
●​ HOSANNA BELLS - Beginning to Early Intermediate Ringers 
●​ FELLOWSHIP CHOIR - Ages 7th Grade–Adult 
●​ GLORIA DEI BELLS - Late Intermediate to Advanced Ringers 

6:00-6:30 pm Joyful Noise Music Makers | COL North Fellowship Hall ​
For Kids in PreK-Grade 1 | Directed by Sydney Haines, Accompanied by 
Lynn Key | Rehearsals resume Tuesday, September 9th 

●​ Learning beginning music concepts, will sing songs, play music games, 
play instruments, move and rejoice, and most importantly, have fun in a 
safe, group setting! We will share our gifts in worship once a month. 

6:30-7:15 pm Celebration Music Makers | COL North Fellowship Hall​
For Kids in Grades 2-6 | Directed by Sydney Haines, Accompanied by 
Lynn Key | Rehearsals resume Tuesday, September 9th 

●​ Learning elementary music concepts,  including World Music Drumming, 
Orff Instruments, Recorders, Bucket Drumming,  Boomwhackers, 
Ukuleles, and Hand Chimes. We will share our gifts in worship once a  
month.   

7:15-8:15 pm Fellowship Choir | COL North Fellowship Hall​
For Grade 7-Adult | Directed by Molly Pufall-Brown, Accompanied by 
Lynn Key | Rehearsals resume Tuesday, September 9th 

●​ This choral group will rehearse once a week and sing in worship once a 
month.  Whether you are a non music reader or an experienced 
sight-singer, you will be able to participate successfully with our choir.  

6:15-7:15 pm Gloria Dei Bells | COL Sanctuary​
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Late Intermediate to Advanced Ringers | Directed by Stacey Nordmeyer  | 
Rehearsals resume Tuesday, September 9th 

●​ This intermediate/ advanced handbell ensemble will challenge and 
improve your musical skills. This group  rehearses once a week and plays 
in worship once a month. Think of all the benefits of playing in an 
accomplished handbell ensemble PLUS you get to spend the evening 
with wonderful friends who share the same interests and love of music. 
What could be better?  

7:15-8:00 pm Hosanna Bells | COL Sanctuary​
For Beginning to Early Intermediate Ringers | Director Stacey Nordmeyer  
| Rehearsals resume Tuesday, September 9th 

●​ Play handbells with your friends and family to share an anthem in 
worship once a month. This beginning handbell group will teach handbell 
playing techniques, challenge and improve  your musical skills, develop 
teamwork, improve your physical coordination, attention  span and 
self-discipline, teach patience and cooperation, and so much more. A 
great group for a parent and child music experience! 
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